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The regular meeting of the Derby Board of Police Commissioners was held on 
Wednesday, October 9, 2006 at the Derby Police Department, 125 Water Street, Derby. 
 
The meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  By Chm. Hughes.  Present were Commissioners 
Hughes and DiSorbo.  Also present was Chief  Mascolo.  
 
Additions, Deletions, Corrections to Agenda 
 
There were no additions, deletions or corrections to the agenda.  
 
Public Portion: 
 
There was no one from the public present wishing to speak. 
 
Acceptance of Minutes: 
 
A motion to accept the minutes of the September 11, 2006 meeting was made by Comm. 
DiSorbo, seconded by Comm. Hughes and carried unanimously. 
 
Department Reports 
 
The Commissioners reviewed the reports for the current month. 
 
Ratification of Chief’s Appointment 
 
Comm. DiSorbo moved to accept the Mayor’s appointment of Eugene Mascolo as Chief 
of Police.  The motion was seconded by Comm. Hughes and carried unanimously.  
Comm. Hughes noted that he received correspondence from Comm. Estwan endorsing the 
appointment. 
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Communications: 
 
Comm  Hughes stated that communication that was received will be discussed in 
Executive Session. 
 
Traffic Authority Business  
 
Comm. Hughes stated that he had received a request for a stop sign at Lilac Circle and 
Coe Lane.  Chief Mascolo stated that he will look into the matter to make sure that the 
requested location is in the City of Derby.   
 
The Commissioners discussed the traffic on Main Street and the fact that there is no left 
turn onto Water Street.  Chief Mascolo explained that this was done when Home Depot 
was built and a number of parking spaces were lost on Main Street.  They added some 
spaces on Water Street and there was a concern that trucks would not be able to make the 
turn if vehicles were parked there.  It appears that there is not a problem in that area and it 
will be further investigated.  They will also look into the making the driveway for Home 
Depot from Water Street an entrance also. 
 
Old Business: 
 
There was no old business to discuss. 
 
New Business: 
 
There was no new business to discuss. 
 
A motion to go into Executive Session to discuss personnel and contract issues and  to 
have Chief Mascolo attend was made by Mr. DiSorbo, seconded by Comm. Hughes and 
carried unanimously.  The Board went into Executive Session at 6:50 p.m. and the regular 
meeting was adjourned after that. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Maryanne DeTullio 


